
 
 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE 
Blessed Trinity CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

 
Thursday June 10, 2021 at 6pm 

Virtual 

 
 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Blessed Trinity Catholic School Council, held on Thursday, June 10, 2021 
at 6pm.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm by Chair /Co-Chair Audra McMaster/Rebecca Williams. 
 
A. ROUTINE MATTERS 
 

1. Opening Prayer 
 

The opening prayer was led by Rebecca Williams 
 

2. Roll Call 
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Principal 
 
Mr. Zaroda 

  
 

Chair Audra McMaster    

Co-Chair Rebecca Williams    

Teacher Representative Anne Lanthier    

Non-Teaching Representative Josie Sampson   

Secretary Lisa Maisonneuve   

Treasurer Jacqueline Swart    

     

PARENT REPRESENTATIVES

Penny Locco   

Anne Watt   

Karen Lord   

Sarah Pegg   

Anna Sorbara   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 
3. Approval of the Agenda  
 

Moved by Anne Watt 
Seconded by Anne Lanthier 

THAT the Blessed Trinity Catholic School Council approve the Agenda of the Blessed 
Trinity Catholic School Council Meeting of June 10, 2021. 



CARRIED 
  

4. Disclosure of Interest 
 
No Disclosures of Interest were declared with any items on the agenda. 
 

 
5. Approval of Minutes of the Blessed Trinity Catholic School Council Meeting of April 29, 2021. 

 
Moved by Penny Locco 
Seconded by Anne Lanthier 

THAT Blessed Trinity Catholic School Council approve the Minutes of the Blessed Trinity 
Catholic School Council Meeting of April 29, 2021  

CARRIED 
 

B. PRESENTATIONS 
 
 None 

 

C. POLICIES FOR VETTING-FEEDBACK 

  None to report 

 

D. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 
OPERATIONAL: It will be a quad mester format and more information to come in the coming weeks. There 

will no longer be a Virtual High School. Next years’ students can opt in to learn online but it will be more of a 

synchronist style of learning. Students will be at home “realtime” during their classes. Teachers will be 

broadcasting live to their online students at the same time they will be teaching in-person students. 

 

NEW: Period 3 & 7 will be elearning courses that are not usually available to take at any of the 8 other 

secondary schools in the board. BT staff is welcome to apply for any of the courses to teach. These classes will 

not be administered like other online course offered throughout the school year. It will resemble a Summer 

School like style learning environment with the teacher as an overseer rather than teaching daily.  

 

Last day of School is June 24th but full day to get the hours in mandated by the Ministry.  

June 25 and June 28th are collection days for texts, computer hardware, and instruments.  

 

GRAD 2021: Graduation was planned for October then we were told that we could do a June Grad. Looked 

into it and based on the numbers allowed to gather outside it was impossible to do so it’s still scheduled for 

October. There will be a Drive by grad on June 26th between 10am-4pm. Grads will be given mugs, pendants, 

pictures taken with cap and gown.   

 

UNIFORM: Uniform Survey approval-looks good and will be sent out to students for voting before the end of 

school year. 

 

NEW COMPUTERS: Computer refresh program – 35% cost covered by board and 65% covered from BT. 

Business Lab: 21 new computers and older ones from lab were still in half decent working order so they have 

gone to the teacher lab. There are 26 new computers in the GIS Lab.   

Computers are DELL and from April 2021 so all have the latest technology.  

 

CURRICULUM: De streaming Grade 9 Math – the Curriculum has just been released. There is a financially 

literacy and a social emotional strand in the new math curriculum. A lot of training for teaching this new Math 

Class in happening now and throughout the summer.  

 

 
 

E. OAPCE REPORTS 
N/A  
 

F. STAFF REPORTS 



Presented by Ms. Anne Lanthier 
 

Rich Vrataric will be running extra-curricular sports next year and he’s got his coaches lined up.  
PRC meetings are all complete. 

 

G. STAFF UPDATES: 19 staff changes at BT for this coming year. Principal Zaroda is leaving after 

many years of being our fearless leader. We wish you all of the best in your next adventure! We 

welcome the Principal of St. Francis, Jim Whittard, to our BT Family! 

 

H. AGENDA ITEMS-DISCUSSION FOR FUTURE MEETINGS. 
gentling used clothing sale 
financial report 
 

I. NEXT MEETING 
Thursday September 23, 2021 at 6pm 

 

J. ADJOURNMENT 
Moved by Audra McMaster 
  Seconded by Rebecca Williams 
THAT the June 10 meeting of the Blessed Trinity Catholic School Council be adjourned. 
CARRIED 
 
This meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm 

 

K. CLOSING PRAYER was led by Rebecca Williams 
 

  
 


